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IMPORTANT DATES  

 

 

 

 

INSET TRAINING DAY  

School Closed  
Friday 20th May 2016 

 
SUMMER HALF TERM HOLIDAY  

Monday 30th MayðFriday 3rd June 2016 
 

EID CLOSURE POSSIBLE 7th July T.B.C  

INSET TRAINING DAY  
School Closed  

Friday 8th July 2016 
 

END OF SUMMER TERM (SUMMER HOLIDAY)  

School Closes  2pm Friday 22nd July 2016  
Monday 25th Julyð 2nd Sep 2016 

Return to School Monday 5th September 2016  
 

www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk  
 

Y4 RESIDENTIAL: GILWELL PARK ACTIVITY CENTRE  

Last week, 29 children left Old 
Palace School to attend a 3 day 

adventure to Gilwell Park, near 
Epping Forest. The sun was 

shining and continued to shine 

throughout the 3 days, lots of 
sun cream was applied! All the 

children took part in activities 
such as kayaking, Leap of Faith, 

climbing 
and Go Karts racing. During our  

evenings, the children roasted 

marsh mellows on a camp fire 
while singing songs and playing 

charades.  The children represent-
ed Old Palace extremely well during 

the trip and were praised by staff 

at the centre. Even at bedtime, the 
children were so exhausted, they 

headed straight to bed after a cup 
of hot chocolate.  There was a pos-

itive and supportive atmosphere as they helped each other 

throughout the week, shouting en-

couragement and many overcame 

their fears.  We arrived back on Friday, 
hot and exhausted but all the children 

had an amazing time and created lots 
of memories.  

We would like to take this opportunity 
to thank all the staff that accompanied 

them over the three days and the 

Worshipful Company of Needlemakers 
for sponsoring the trip. For more pho-

tos and information about what the children  got up to on 
the residential trip please visit our school website. http://

www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk. 

 

SATs TIME AGAIN!  

The children in Year 6 com-
pleted their SATs test this 

week. The government 
changed the format of the 

tests this year. In Maths, 

the children completed an 
arithmetic paper for the 

first time, which replaced 
the old mental maths test, 

as well as two reasoning 
papers. For Reading, the 

children answered ques-

tions based on three texts. 
There was an emphasis on 

vocabulary and online there 
has been some criticism that the chosen texts were 

quite challenging for inner city pupils who may not 

have experienced the situations they described.  The 
children also completed a Grammar and Punctuation 

paper and then a Spelling test. All the tests are exter-
nally marked and the results will be sent to the school 

in early July. Levels in Writing are determined by 
teacher assessment. 

 

In the run up to SATs the Year 6 pupils have been 
working incredibly hard and we were very impressed 

with their attitude during the tests. They all tried their 
hardest and showed great resilience, even when faced 

with more challenging questions. We wish them every 

su c ce s s !  C on t i n u ed  o n  pa g e  3 

http://www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk/
http://www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk/


IMPORTANT : SOCIAL MEDIA  

It has come to our attention that some children in Key Stage 2 
have social media accounts on various apps and sites. Please 

note social media sites require individuals to be at least 13 
years old before they can create an account. It is against 

these companies' rules if you provide a false date of birth to 
create an account. This includes if parents have registered on 

behalf of under 13 year old child. Children in our school may 
be too young to understand the consequences of posting im-

ages, clips and information about themselves. Potential Risks 

Involves: 

1. Your child may be vulnerable as their profile may be public 

to the wider world, displaying their real first and last name, 
birthday and phone number to strangers;  

2. Photos are often 'geo-tagged' meaning the location is re-
vealed; 

3. Once a follower is added to an account, strangers can easi-
ly communicate with the account holder;  

4. Children may receive offensive messages sent to them. 

In light of this, if we identify that one of our pupils has 
their own social media account we will arrange to meet with 

their parents to explain the situation and to request that the 
account be closed within 7 days. 

 If no action is taken this would then become a safeguarding 
issue and the school would need to follow our Child Protection 

procedures.   

When children inform parents about any inappropriate content 

they have come across, parents also have the right to contact 

the site directly to draw their attention to this and in some 
cases may also wish to contact the community police. Mr Lee 

is happy to discuss any concerns you may have regarding 
your childôs online activities. 

PARENT INFORMATION SESSION  

Thank you  to one of our FS parents,  Ms. Neharun Ali for 
helping to arrange a parent workshop with her colleague Dr 

Lorna from UCL.  The discussion and information sharing was 
around early feeding habits and practices of young children 

from 6 month -2 years old within the Bangladeshi Community. 
Ten parents joined in and found it very informative. Partici-

pants also received a £20 pounds high street gift voucher. 

CULTURAL AWARENESS DAY  

Recently we held a 
cultural day on the 

theme of marriage. 
Each culture has its 

own traditions and 
parents shared these 

at the event  on Mon-
day 18th April. They 

brought in their wed-

ding albums present-
ed to the group. Par-

ents embraced each otherôs cultures by trying on different 
outfits, jewelry and wearing henna.  Parents bought in 

traditional food for all to try, played music and some 
showed traditional village dances, which everyone then 

had a go at performing, resulting in lots of fun.  Everyone 
went away with more understanding bringing the schoolôs 

different communities closer together. 

H&S PARENT WORKSHOP  EDUCATIONAL VISIT  

Mrs. Rahman, who is the schoolôs Health & Safety Coordi-

nator, held an informative workshop for parents about 

the responsibilities of parents volunteering on educational 

trips. We looked at the child and adult ratio, the roles & 

responsibilities of parents, safeguarding and managing 

behaviours.  Parents that attended found the workshop 

to be very beneficial.  From that workshop, we now have 

six parents who have signed up to becoming trip volun-

teers, which will be a great help with the remaining trips 

this school year. 

UPCOMING EVENTS / THINGS TO DO  

Speaking English with Confidence Class runs every 
Tuesdays 9-10am, in the Community Room. We have 

a couple of places available due to 2 mums attending 
a careers programme; if any parents are interested to 

please speak to Shelly.  
 

¶ Mums Zumba every Monday 9.30-10.30, Lower 

Hall  

¶ Mums Body Conditioning every Thursday 9.30-

10.30, Lower Hall  

¶ Dads Badminton every Wednesday 9.30-

10.45am, Top Hall.   

FREE Swimming in Tower Hamlets  
If your child is interested in swimming lessons, Tower 

Hamlets Leisure Centres are offering free swim days 

during the May half term holiday. You can pop in to 
any of the Leisure Centres in Tower Hamlets for a 

Splash! Our nearest branches are Mile End Leisure 
Centre, St Georges Pool or Poplar Baths or York Hall. 

¶ Free Swim Fridays during public sessions 

¶ Free Family Swim Saturdays from 12:00pm till 

close 
For these free swims you will need a Pay & Play Card 

Juniors £2.70 per year and Adults £5.65 

Concessions £1.45 (bring take proof of your conces-
sion).  

For more information please contact the relevant Cen-
tre. www.towerhamlets.gov.uk  

SUMMER SCHOOL/UNIFORM  

With the arrival of the summer weather, please ensure that 
your children are protected, for example by wearing sun hats 

and sun screen. Water is available in both playgrounds, but 
we recommend that children bring a bottle of water to drink in 

the classroom. In terms of uniform, boys may wish to wear 
grey or black tailored shorts and some girls may wish to wear 

red or grey gingham dresses. To keep the children safe it is 
very important that if they wear sandals these are sturdy and 

have a strap at the back to stop them slipping off. In the past 

some children have been injured when sandals have broken 
while they are running in the playground, causing them to fall. 

Sandals should be plain to prevent competition between pu-
pils, as in the past some girls have felt left out when other 

children have been allowed to wear glittery, accessorised or 
fashion sandals. Examples are shown below or visit our school 

website oldpalaceprimary.co.uk/uniform. If 
you have any queries Shelly, Forida or the 

Office will be happy to help.  


